Blake Room:  Term 3
Dear parents,
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It is lovely to see Blake Room children again after the holidays.  The class seems small now that some of my ‘treasures’ have moved through to Mahy Room. We have a very busy term planned and I am sure that all the children are ready to make the most of the learning opportunities offered to them.  

Our topics this term are;- 
* Inside Me – body basics
* The Weather - clouds
* Ag Day projects

* Maths strand - geometry
Our Literacy programme continues with writing and reading.  As part of this programme, I cover the alphabet, both the names and the sounds the letters make.  It is critical that the children have a thorough knowledge of the alphabet for their progress in both reading and writing.  As a school we are using the THRASS resource which embraces the 44 sounds that letters or letter clusters can make.

In Maths we will concentrate on number knowledge and strategies as usual but also include the measurement strand of geometry, both 2D and 3D shapes.  In the back of the spelling book there is the Maths knowledge they need to know to help them advance to the next Maths stage.       

In our Arts programme this term we are going to look at different ways to create art works using collage.  We have already used collage to cover a picture and now we will try to make pictures with shapes.  Last term I introduced the children to music through poetry which I will continue this term and also include some work with musical instruments.  Our Maori language studies will include greetings, colours, numbers and simple instructions.  I will use songs to teach the children different Maori words.

We are training very hard for our Cross Country, which takes place on Wednesday 13th August.  We will start our training in the paddocks and the children will need a change of clothes and a towel to wash their legs.  The children must wear shoes as there are prickles in the field.   Last term I had planned to start soccer skills but due to the bad weather and other commitments we didn’t get very far.  We will carry on with these skills this term.
Instead of speeches, the Piwakawaka team are encouraging the children to retell a favourite story this term.  The children will be introduced to the criteria that they should work towards and shown how to retell a story, then each child must choose a story that they can retell.  This will be part of their homework.  Two children from our room will be chosen to retell their story at a special assembly on Friday 5th September.  More details will be sent home about this giving you the criteria that we are looking for. 
The weekly homework sheet includes handwriting and suggests that the children should be doing some reading, spelling and maths work at home.  The home learning and spelling books come home on Mondays and should be returned to school on Thursdays.  The children are expected to practise their spelling words by copying the words underneath in the spelling book.    In the back of the spelling book it shows you the maths knowledge that your child is learning at school.  
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The instructional reading book that comes home has been read with me at school.  The children enjoy reading their books to you, so please try to make the time for this shared experience.  The more reading they can do, the better the progress. 

Dates for your diary

13th August: School Cross Country
30th August: last day for Ag Day animal entries

5th September: Piwakawaka poem recitals at assembly
19th October: Ag Day

If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to contact me.  My email address is cesk@tehihi.school.nz
Thank you once again for your support.
Regards, 

Ces Kenny

